
Eviction of Forensic Pathology Services at Diagonal 

Building 
 

The PSA has raised concern with management of Gauteng Forensic Pathology Services regarding the 

movement of its employees without consultation with the PSA and other recognised trade unions.  

 

The consultation process took place, and it was reported that 11 Diagonal Building, situated in the center 

of Johannesburg, has been declared by the Department of Employment and Labour as non-compliant 

with the Occupational Health and Safety Act. Consequently, all departments that were also 

accommodated in this building, such as COGTA and Human Settlements, were given eviction notices. 

The Forensic Pathology Services division, which consists of 63 employees, will relocate from Diagonal 

Building to 45 Commissioner Street, Liberty Building and will occupy the 5th to the 11th floor of the 

building. 

 

The PSA will consult with members on 5 February 2025 before further consultations with the 

management of Forensic Pathology Services.  

 

Members will be informed of developments. 
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